
Ref: 2220512-RMALUC

12 June 2024

Denis Murphy Matene and Maria Louise Matene
C/- LMD Planning Consultancy
9 Campbell Lane
Kerikeri  0230

Dear Sir / Madam,

Re – Resource Consent Retrospective consent for earthworks in the Coastal 
Residential zone breaching the Earthworks rule., 41 Waianga Place, Omapere   0473

Further to the above mentioned consent issued on the 30th June 2022.

A site inspection was carried out by Council Monitoring Officers, Harirewa Watene-Te Haara 
to check on the compliance of your resource consent conditions. Please be advised that all 
conditions of your consent have been met and your resource consent has been signed off as 
completed.

If you have any further queries regarding this letter please do not hesitate to contact me at 
rcmonitoring@fndc.govt.nz or on 0800 920 029 or 09 401 5200.

Yours faithfully,

Harirewa Watene-Te Haara
Monitoring Officer – Resource Consents
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